
Tim Farron announces election for
deputy leader

Liberal Democrat leader Tim Farron has set in train a deputy leadership
election for the parliamentary party in the House of Commons.

Tim Farron said: “In the last parliament we didn’t have any women in our
parliamentary party and we didn’t feel it was right to elect a deputy in
those circumstances. But I wanted to revive the role as it gives the party
another powerful voice and has helped give prominence to many of our notable
MPs, including Ming Campbell, Simon Hughes and Vince Cable.

“Now a third of our parliamentary party is female and we have our most
diverse group of MPs ever, I feel our MPs form a more representative group to
elect a deputy leader. There is still much more work needed to make ourselves
more like the nation we seek to represent, but this is a really positive time
for our party after increasing our number of MPs by 50%.”

The position will be elected by Liberal Democrat MPs and will be announced
before the end of the month.

The process for the election is as follows:
• Nominations were opened following a meeting of the parliamentary party on
Monday 12 June.
• All MPs are eligible for the position and any MP wanting to put themselves
forward for the position needs to secure the support of a proposer and
seconder.
• Deadline for applications is 5pm on Tuesday 20 June.
• If there is only one candidate they will be formally appointed to the
position on Tuesday 20 June.
• If there are two or more candidates then a hustings will take place at the
parliamentary party meeting on Tuesday 27 June. Following the hustings the
election will be decided through a secret ballot of MPs using the single
transferable vote.
• Ben Stoneham, our Lords Chief Whip, will act as returning officer.

 

Sharp fall in EU nurses coming to UK

There has been a sharp fall in nurses from EU countries registering to work
in the NHS, new figures have revealed.

The Health Service Journal reports that monthly statistics show the number of
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EU nurses registering with the NMC to work in the UK peaked at 1,304 in July
2016, a month after the referendum, before falling to 344 in September 2016
and then to just 46 in April 2017.

Liberal Democrat Shadow Health Secretary Norman Lamb said: “These figures are
profoundly worrying and the possible implications for the NHS and patients
cannot be underestimated. The government has to face up to the impact their
refusal to guarantee EU citizens to remain in the UK after Brexit is having.
It is a political choice they have made and it is going to harm our services,
in particular the NHS.

“The government must now change this decision. The result of the election
last week gives them the opportunity to change their mind, and they now must.
Liberal Democrats are clear that EU citizens whose lives are now rooted in
the UK must have the right to stay”.

Thank you from the Liberal Democrats

Whatever the result tonight, we know this: our work is only just beginning.

In the next five years, Britain needs Liberal voices standing up for our
place in Europe, for our civil liberties, for human rights and for an open,
tolerant and united Britain.

Will you be part of what comes next and join us today?

Join the Liberal Democrats

10 great reasons to vote Liberal
Democrat today

Nick Clegg: There has been a pact of
silence on Brexit between Theresa May
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and Jeremy Corbyn

He stressed it is still possible to stop a self-destructive Brexit that would
damage Britain’s economy and security, and that the country needs Liberal
Democrat MPs who will fight to stay in the single market and give people the
chance to vote on the final deal.

He said in the speech:

On May and Corbyn colluding over Brexit

“There has been a pact of silence on Brexit between Theresa May and Jeremy
Corbyn. It is one of the most cynical acts of political collusion between the
two larger parties in a generation

“Strip away the contrast in tone and the differences in language and a
striking reality emerges: both the Conservative and Labour positions on
Brexit are now more or less identical.

“Pull Britain out of the Customs Union and the Single Market. Abruptly bring
an end to freedom of movement. Deny the people any chance to decide on the
final deal. They are in total agreement.”

On the Brexit squeeze

“With average earnings growth failing to keep up with prices, consumers are
already beginning to feel the Brexit squeeze.

“Price rises have hit energy bills, petrol, and clothes. It’s enough to make
anyone need a fortifying glass of wine – but last week it was reported that
the average price of a bottle of wine has hit its highest price ever.

On the risk of no deal

“No deal would, according to the Treasury, mean a loss of £45bn a year. To
put this in perspective, £45bn is more money than the entire schools budget
for England. To plug a gap like that in the public finances you would either
need to raise the basic rate of income tax by 10 pence in the pound, or to
make cuts to public services and the salaries of those who work for them on
an unimaginable scale.

“This is what Theresa May means when she casually threatens to walk away from
the negotiating table. No deal isn’t a cuddly alternative to a poor deal.
It’s far worse. It’s a disaster for Britain.”

On the cost of leaving single market

“The Treasury figures are an indictment of the central objective of Theresa
May’s negotiating strategy – to walk away from Margaret Thatcher’s Single
Market.

http://www.libdems.org.uk/nick_clegg_there_has_been_a_pact_of_silence_on_brexit_between_theresa_may_and_jeremy_corbyn


“This decision alone carries a long-term price tag of £16bn a year. For that
money, you could give every hospital in the UK a £12m cash injection, or
provide the average school with an extra half a million pounds.”

On Theresa May

“Negotiating Brexit is going be a tightrope act. It requires subtlety,
creativity and the ability to win friends. Above all, it requires sure-
footedness to keep on top of dozens of simultaneous interlocking
negotiations.

“Instead, we are being asked to elect a leader who is unsteady in the
limelight, incapable of straight talking, and prone to chaotic u-turns.”

On security

“How will Britain be kept safe after Brexit? Theresa May has vowed to pull
Britain out of the jurisdiction of the European Court of Justice, a decision
which means we would no longer have access to vital EU-wide databases of
criminal activity.

“Just last year, a not-so-distant era when Theresa May made perfectly
rational arguments against leaving Europe, she warned that being in the UK
makes us “more secure from crime and terrorism”.

“So where are the contingency plans when our police forces find themselves
unable to check the databases of 28 EU countries at the touch of a button? If
only she would deign to tell us then maybe we could judge.”

Changing course on Brexit

“While Britain may stand on the brink of a self-destructive Brexit, we can
stop it happening. There is a way to change course.

“What this country needs are MPs who are prepared to hold this government to
account, fight every step of the way to keep Britain in the Single Market and
at the end of the process, offer you a chance to vote on the final deal.

“I have no intention of giving up, and neither do the Liberal Democrats.
Because only the Liberal Democrats will provide the opposition to Theresa May
and Jeremy Corbyn that this country so desperately needs.”

You can read Nick’s full speech here

https://d3n8a8pro7vhmx.cloudfront.net/libdems/pages/34544/attachments/original/1496761351/Nick_Clegg_Brexit_speech_6.6.17.pdf?1496761351

